
 
 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 

ENVIRONMENT AND COMMUNITY 
SAFETY SCRUTINY PANEL 

 

Monday, 5th September, 2022, 6.30 pm - Westbury Room - George 
Meehan House, 294 High Road, N22 8JZ (watch the live meeting 
here, watch the recording here) 
 
Councillors:  Emery, Culverwell, Dunstall, Hymas, Simmons-Safo (Chair), Wallace 
and Worrell 
 
Co-optees/Non Voting Members: Ian Sygrave (Haringey Association of 
Neighbourhood Watches) (Co-Optee)  
 
Quorum: 3 
 
1. FILMING AT MEETINGS   

 
Please note that this meeting may be filmed or recorded by the Council for 
live or subsequent broadcast via the Council’s internet site or by anyone 
attending the meeting using any communication method. Although we ask 
members of the public recording, filming or reporting on the meeting not to 
include the public seating areas, members of the public attending the meeting 
should be aware that we cannot guarantee that they will not be filmed or 
recorded by others attending the meeting. Members of the public participating 
in the meeting (e.g. making deputations, asking questions, making oral 
protests) should be aware that they are likely to be filmed, recorded or 
reported on.   

 
By entering the meeting room and using the public seating area, you are 
consenting to being filmed and to the possible use of those images and sound 
recordings. 
 
The chair of the meeting has the discretion to terminate or suspend filming or 
recording, if in his or her opinion continuation of the filming, recording or 
reporting would disrupt or prejudice the proceedings, infringe the rights of any 
individual or may lead to the breach of a legal obligation by the Council. 
 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   
 

3. ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS   
 
The Chair will consider the admission of any late items of urgent business 
(late items will be considered under the agenda item where they appear. New 
items will be dealt with as noted below).    
 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Yzg0NzU0ODAtMzYyMy00ZjMxLTliNTMtNzFiZWIwZDYzNWFk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%226ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22f5230856-79e8-4651-a903-97aa289e8eff%22%7d
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL_DSjoFpWl8tSPZp3XSVAEhv-gWr-6Vzd


 

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
 
A member with a disclosable pecuniary interest or a prejudicial interest in a 
matter who attends a meeting of the authority at which the matter is 
considered: 
 
(i) must disclose the interest at the start of the meeting or when the interest 
becomes apparent, and 
(ii) may not participate in any discussion or vote on the matter and must 
withdraw from the meeting room. 
 
A member who discloses at a meeting a disclosable pecuniary interest which 
is not registered in the Register of Members’ Interests or the subject of a 
pending notification must notify the Monitoring Officer of the interest within 28 
days of the disclosure. 
 
Disclosable pecuniary interests, personal interests and prejudicial interests 
are defined at Paragraphs 5-7 and Appendix A of the Members’ Code of 
Conduct 
 

5. DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/PRESENTATIONS/QUESTIONS   
 
To consider any requests received in accordance with Part 4, Section B, 
Paragraph 29 of the Council’s Constitution.  
 

6. MINUTES  (PAGES 1 - 8) 
 
To approve the minutes of the previous meeting on 30th June.   
 

7. LOW TRAFFIC NEIGHBOURHOODS UPDATE  (PAGES 9 - 30) 
 

8. WALKING AND CYCLING ACTION PLAN  (PAGES 31 - 42) 
 

9. Q&A SESSION WITH THE CABINET MEMBER FOR CLIMATE ACTION, 
ENVIRONMENT, AND TRANSPORT AND DEPUTY LEADER OF THE 
COUNCIL   
 
Verbal Update 
 

10. UPDATE ON THE PARKING MANAGEMENT IT SYSTEM   
 
Verbal Update. 
 

11. TREE PLANTING UPDATE  (PAGES 43 - 46) 
 

12. POCKET PARKS  (PAGES 47 - 48) 
 

13. WORK PROGRAMME UPDATE   
 
Verbal Update 



 

 
14. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS   

 
To consider any items admitted at item 3 above. 
 

15. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS   
 
14 November 2022 
15 December 2022 
16 March 2023 
 
 

 
Philip Slawther, Principal Committee Co-ordinator 
Tel – 020 8489 2957 
Fax – 020 8881 5218 
Email: philip.slawther2@haringey.gov.uk 
 
Fiona Alderman 
Head of Legal & Governance (Monitoring Officer) 
George Meehan House, 294 High Road, Wood Green, N22 8JZ 
 
Thursday, 25 August 2022 
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MINUTES OF MEETING Environment and Community Safety 
Scrutiny Panel HELD ON Thursday, 30th June, 2022, 6.30  - 8.40 
pm. 
 

 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillors: Eldridge Culverwell, George Dunstall, Tammy Hymas, 
Michelle Simmons-Safo (Chair), Alexandra Worrell and Nick da Costa 

 
 
141. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 

The Chair referred Members present to agenda Item 1 as shown on the agenda in 

respect of filming at this meeting, and Members noted the information contained 

therein. 
 

142. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Ian Sygrave. 
 
Cllr Emery also sent his apologies. Cllr Da Costa attended the meeting as a 
substitute.  
 
The Cabinet Member for Tackling Inequality and Resident Services gave apologies, 
and the Cabinet Member for Economic Development, Jobs and Community Cohesion 
also gave apologies.  
 

143. ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

144. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest.  
 

145. DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/PRESENTATIONS/QUESTIONS  
 
None. 
 

146. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED  
 
That the minutes of the previous meeting on 3rd March 2022 were agreed as a correct 
record.  
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147. MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE  
 
The Panel received a report which set out the terms of reference and membership for 

Overview and Scrutiny, including the four scrutiny panels for 2022/23.  

The Panel sought clarification as to whether non-voting co-optees received payment 

for being co-optees. *Clerk’s note – Statutory non-voting co-optees on Scrutiny 

receive an allowance as do statutory non-voting co-optees on the combined Pensions 

Board and Committee. However, co-optees on this panel do not receive an allowance. 

*  

RESOLVED 

That the Panel: 

I. Noted the terms of reference (at Appendix A of the report) and Protocol (at 

Appendix B) for the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and its Panels;  

II. Noted the Non-Voting Member protocol (at Appendix C); 

III. Noted the policy areas/remits and membership for each Scrutiny Panel for 

2022/23 (at Appendix D). 

 

 
148. APPOINTMENT OF NON-VOTING COOPTEE  

 
The Panel received a report which sought formal approval of the re-appointment of a 

non-voting co-opted Member to the Panel. 

 

RESOLVED  

That a representative from Haringey Association of Neighbourhood Watches be 

appointed as a non-voting co-opted Member of the Panel for the 2022/23 Municipal 

Year. 

 
149. COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE  

 
The Panel received a cover report and accompanying presentation on crime 

performance in the 12-months to May 2022 as compared to the preceding 12-month 

period, as well as compared to the previous 3-year average. The Panel also received 

a presentation on Community Safety workstreams, which were ongoing across the 

borough, and which sought to reduce instances of crime and anti-social behaviour as 

well as to increase feelings of safety. These included a number of projects tackling 

violence, vulnerability and exploitation, which directly contributed to the wider borough 

aims and strategies. The report and presentations were introduced by Sandeep 

Broca, Intelligence Analysis Manager and Joe Benmore, IOM Strategic Lead as set 

out in the agenda pack at pages 71-96. 

The Panel noted that that whilst overall crime had increased by 5% in the past 12- 

months, Haringey had noted a long-term reduction of 0.2% as compared to the 3-year 
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baseline. Over the 3-year comparison period, most key crime categories had 

experienced significant reductions. 

The following arose during the discussion of this agenda item: 

a. The Panel queried what made a successful project and what had worked 

particularly well in this regard. In response, officers advised that adopting 

trauma-based approach had been a key approach along with the need for 

genuine partnership working to tackle the most pressing issues from a multi-

agency perspective.  

b. The Panel questioned what factors were behind the differential crime 

performance figures for different wards. In response, officers advised that the 

differences were not just reflective of socio-economic disparities but also 

reflected a trend that crime levels were higher in areas with higher footfall as 

well as higher levels in and around transport hubs.  

c. In response to a question, officers advised that a lot of the micro analysis of 

violence was carried out through the North Area Violence Reduction Unit and 

factors such as gender, age and links to deprivation were all analysed. Officers 

acknowledged that increases in crime were not even across different 

geographic locations and that a lot of work was done to try and unpick this. 

Officers also set out that victim and offender analysis was also carried out and 

that, to a large extent this mirrored the model used by police.  

d. The Panel sought assurances around location based working groups and 

queried what other locations were being considered. In response, officers 

advised that Finsbury Park was also a location where work was being done, 

largely in response to a public perception of crime in the area. Tottenham Hale 

was also identified a s high profile location, particularly around schoolboy 

robberies. Officers advised that a lot of work was also being done with police 

colleagues in schools. In terms of spill over from particular locations, officers 

highlighted the role of multi-agency action weeks taking place in problem 

hotspots. 

e. The Panel questioned the extent to which the Domestic Violence figures 

represented the true prevalence of this crime type and sought assurances from 

officers about if they were confident in the veracity of these figures. In 

response, officers acknowledged that there was likely to be significant under 

reporting of this crime type, particularly as it was often reported to third parties 

rather than the police. Officers acknowledged that more work had to be done to 

better understand the prevalence of DV and how partners could respond to 

crime in the home, rather than on the streets.  

f. The Chair noted concerns with the impact of the Covid pandemic on DV and 

also questioned the police’s response to instances of DV suggesting that, in 

some cases, the police response was less than helpful. The Chair expressed a 

desire for the police to look at how they managed the process after a DV 

incident was reported and how the police liaised with third parties. Officers 

suggested that DI Sebastian Adje should be invited to a future meeting, as the 

police lead on DV.  

g. In response to a question, officers advised that the police published sanction 

detection rates and that these were around 7.5% in Haringey. This meant that 
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7.5% of crimes resulted in someone being found to have committed a crime 

and for that person to then receive a sanction. The Panel requested more 

granular detail on the crime figures, particularly so that there was a breakdown 

of ward-level data going forwards. (Officers to note).  

h. The Panel sought assurances about how local crime priorities for Haringey 

were agreed. In response, officers advised that the local priorities were set by 

MOPAC in conjunction with officers and the Community Safety Partnership and 

that these decisions were based on data and analysis. Hence non-domestic 

violence with injury and robbery were two of the key priorities selected for 

Haringey. The process of setting priorities was done with each borough every 

year.  

i. In response to a question, officers acknowledged the roll of grass roots 

organisations and the fact that officers were not best placed to run projects 

themselves. One role for the Council in this was supporting grass roots 

organisations and providing training and up-skilling opportunities for them.  

j. In relation to engaging with young people, officers highlighted the work of 

Haringey Community Gold and in particular the role of the outreach workers in 

providing that link with young people. Officers acknowledged that the 

organisation could always do better on social media in terms of monitoring 

community tensions.  

k. In response to a further question, officers acknowledged that some people 

were too scared to report crime and that they key to overcoming this was to 

ensure that the Council and partners had a high profile visible presence in the 

community in order to build trust.  

l. In response to a question around at what ages children were engaged with 

through the community safety projects outlined, officers advised that they 

worked with children as young as eight.      

 

RESOLVED  

That the Panel noted the content of the Crime Performance Overview pack, which 

highlights the changes to crime performance in the past 12-months and 3-years. 

 
150. WASTE AND RECYCLING UPDATE  

 
The Panel received a report which provided an update on the borough’s waste, 

recycling, and street cleansing performance. The report was introduced by Beth 

Waltzer, Community Safety, Enforcement and Waste Manager as set out in the 

agenda pack at pages 51-70. The following arose during the discussion of the report: 

a. The Panel members advised that they had been contacted by residents during 

their surgeries about the issue of missed collections and instances of black 

bags being left next to bins and not being collected. In response, officers 

highlighted that the authority undertook around 300k collections per week and 

that the missed collection rate was very low. However, officers suggested that 

Members could feed back to them directly on cases where something had been 

missed and that officers would follow up on these. Officers also commented 

that Veolia had a number of staff shortages for HGV drivers as they were 
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unable to compete with pay levels in the private sector. This resulted in the use 

of agency staff, who were perhaps not so familiar with the routes. Officers were 

keen to point out that the borough retained weekly recycling collections and 

that there should therefore be enough waste collection to prevent having 

additional black bin bags left out.  

b. The Panel requested the ability to report missed refuse collections through the 

Haringey Love Clean Streets app. Officers responded that a microsite was 

being developed, which would include the ability for residents to report missed 

collections.  

c. The Panel raised concerns about graffiti on Parkland Walk and whether this 

tended to fall between the gaps between the Parks department and Veolia. In 

response, the Panel was advised that Veolia were responsible for removing 

graffiti regardless of whose land it was on. Officers requested that Members 

provide details of any instances of graffiti.  

d. The Panel questioned the extent to which street litter was more evident in the 

east compared to the west of the borough. In response, officers acknowledged 

that there were always areas where street litter was more prevalent in certain 

areas. Haringey had a frequency based contract so that streets were swept 

once a week regardless of location. 

e. The Panel sought clarification about how the authority could boost its recycling 

rate. The Panel also questioned how the NLWA were seeking to increase 

recycling and what was being done to improve messaging and engagement 

campaigns around litter. Officers advised that they were seeking to undertake a 

waste composition analysis to look at what items were and were not being 

recycled. It was hoped that this would allow the authority to tailor its 

communications messaging to particular areas and locations. Veolia also had 

two outreach workers and the Carbon Management team also had an outreach 

worker who went out into schools and undertook engagement work. Officers 

agreed to come back to Members with more information on the timetable for 

educational outreach programmes. (Action: Beth Waltzer).  

f. Officers also advised the Panel that the government had introduced a number 

of waste legislation changes that were due to come in for 2024/25 and that it 

was hoped that this would increase recycling rates.  

g. The Panel questioned what could be done around differentiating the colours of 

the bins used, in order to reduce instances of contamination and residents 

putting the wrong type of refuse in the bin.  In relation to the Council’s litter 

strategy, officers were looking at whether the Council had the right bins and 

whether these were in the right locations and the Panel  were assured that they 

could look at dual recycling bins as part of this. It was noted that dual recycling 

bins had pros and cons attached to them and could result in higher levels of 

contamination.  

h. The Panel queried what plans there were for further rollout of black boxes 

across the borough. In response, officers advised that the introduction of black 

boxes were not suitable to every location in the borough, with their location 

determined by factors such as the width of pavements and the need for those 

locations to be accessible and safe for the Veolia waste crews to collect the 

waste. 
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i. In response to the point raised about use of agency workers, Members sought 

assurances that the authority was engaging with relevant union reps to iron out 

any problems with staff performance. In response, officers advised that Veolia 

had a very strong relationship with their staff, including engaging with Trade 

Unions.  

 

RESOLVED  

That Members are asked to note the content of the report relating to the waste, 

recycling, and street cleansing services. 

 
151. WORK PROGRAMME UPDATE  

 
The Panel received a report which set out how the foundations will be laid for 

targeted, inclusive and timely work by the Panel on issues of local importance, where 

scrutiny can add value through the development of its work plan. The Panel noted the 

provisional date of 9th September for the proposed Scrutiny Café event. 

The Panel put forward the following list of areas of interest and potential agenda items 

for upcoming panel meetings: 

 An update on the Parking Management IT System and ongoing issues therein.  

 Pocket parks. 

 LTN’s and LTN strategy (first tranche to be rolled out in August?) 

 Street trees  

 Active Travel – how can we support more residents to access bike hangers and 

other infrastructure.  

 Highways and progress around introduction of 20mph speed limits. 

 How is the Council encouraging use of brownfield sites in the borough to 

protect green spaces.  

 Interaction between crime and youth service provision.  

 Cabinet Member for Climate Action, Environment & Transport to undertake a 

Q&A for September.  

 Cabinet Member Economic Development, Jobs and Community Cohesion to do 

a Q&A for November Panel. Borough Commander to be invited also.  

 

RESOLVED 

I. That the overall approach, outlined at section 4 of the report, for developing a 

work programme for Overview and Scrutiny for 2022-24 for approval at its 

meeting on 13 October 2022 be noted; 

II. That, pending commencement of the finalised work programme, the Panel 

agree the provisional items for its meetings on 5 September. 

 
152. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  

 
N/A 
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153. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS  

 

 5th September 2022 

 14th November 2022 

 15th December 2022 

 16th March 2023 
 
 

 
CHAIR: Councillor Michelle Simmons-Safo 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
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Haringey’s Low Traffic Neighbourhoods 
Environment & Community Safety Scrutiny Panel

5 September 2022
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Contents

• What are Low Traffic 

Neighbourhoods (LTNs)

• What we did

• LTN overview

• Exemptions

• Communications

• LTN plans

• LTN Implementation

• LT trial

• Monitoring
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What are Low Traffic 

Neighbourhoods?

LTNs are not new and have been around 

for decades with several in Haringey 

already e.g. the Gardens in Hermitage & 

Gardens Wards and Roslyn Rd in South 

Tottenham.

An LTN is created by introducing ‘modal 

filter’s at strategic points in the 

neighbourhood. Modal filters are places 

where motor vehicles are not allowed to 

pass through.

The major effect of LTNs is to eliminate 

non-local through traffic

Removing this reduces traffic volumes 

significantly within the LTN, creating 

safer, cleaner and more pleasant streets 

for people to walk, wheel, cycle and 

gather. 

Access to all 

addresses for motor 

vehicles is 

maintained, but 

residents and 

visitors may be 

required to use a 

different route to 

access their 
address. 
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Bounds  

Green

Bruce Grove

West Green

St 

Ann's
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What we did

Engagement Stage 1 – Early Engagement 

• Launched in February 2021

• Included three virtual public meeting in Feb/March 2021

Engagement Stage 2 – Community Design 

• Workshop sessions (2 per LTN) held in May 2021

Engagement Stage 3 – Public Consultations

• Ran for four weeks in August/September 2021

Engagement with key stakeholders

• Emergency services

• Businesses 
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LTNs - Overview

• In December 2021, and following an 

extensive engagement and listening 

exercise, Cabinet approved 

implementation of 3 x LTNs (plus 

complementary measures) on a trial 

basis

• Delivery of Schools Streets, bike 

hangers and crossings commenced in 

March 2022 

• Exemptions approach approved in July 

2022 

• Bounds Green LTN implemented 15  

August 2022 & St Ann’s LTN on 22August 

2022 

• Bruce Grove West Green LTN to be 

implemented in mid-September  
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Exemptions
• Councils can issue exemptions to certain road restrictions

within an LTN (i.e. camera-enforced closures)

• Dec 2021 Cabinet agreed the following exemptions to non-

hard closure filters

• Emergency services

• Council refuse vehicles

• Blue Badge holders living within LTN or on the

immediate boundary of it

• Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND)

transport

• Essential Haringey Council services catering for people

with a disability

• Plus exceptional circumstance dispensation

• Stated exemptions subject to an application process and

exact criteria to follow in due course

• July 2022 Haringey LTN Exemptions Criteria and

Applications Process approved

• Makes reasonable adjustments to Blue Badge holders and

others with access and disability needs and supports the

Council’s objective to advance equalities as far as possible

P
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LTN Communications

To ensure residents are adequately informed prior to the 

introduction of the LTNs we:

• Delivered 2 x information updates to all residents and businesses 

in or on the immediate boundary of the scheme

• Created new Haringey Streets for People web pages, including an 

FAQ and exemptions information

• Spread the word about each of the LTNs on our social media 

accounts, social networks and programmatic digital

• Reached out to local reporters and beyond with news releases

• Developed an online system for residents to apply for exemptions 

ahead of the go-live date

• Set up a dedicated phone number for queries and interactive 

voice response system to handle calls

• Prepared an FAQ for Customer Services staff 
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LTN Implementation

LTN Start of works LTN Go-live

Bounds Green 4 July 15 August 

St Ann’s 4 August 22 August

Bruce Grove West Green 25 August 19 September
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Filter Types

• Physical Modal Filter

• Emergency Access Filter 

• Bus Gate
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LTN Sign Types

1. ‘Flying Motorcycle’ Sign 

2. Bus Gate Exemption Sign

3. Permit Exemption Sign

4. Camera Enforcement In Operation

5. Streets for People Branded Planters
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Camera Enforcement

Automatic number plate recognition (ANPR) cameras 

installed

ANPR cameras mounted mostly on lamp columns 

record vehicle registration numbers. The background 

software compares the registration number with a 

list of permitted registrations. Those vehicles not 

included are issued with a penalty charge notice 

(PCN).
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LTN trial

• Experiment to see what its effects are and can be changed if

necessary

• Formal public objection period in the first six months

• Further opportunity for the community and other stakeholders

to provide feedback on the proposals (via Commonplace)

• Monitor and assess effects

• Decision on whether the changes introduced will be removed or

made permanent must be made within 18 months of an order

coming into force.

• Council will review all formal objections and feedback provided

and this, together with comprehensive monitoring, will inform

decision
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LTN Monitoring

Comprehensive monitoring will be undertaken of the trial LTNs

• motor traffic within the LTN, on its boundary roads, and in neighbouring areas

• traffic speeds 

• journey times on boundary roads

• levels of walking and cycling within and through the LTN 

• bus journey times

• emergency response times

• air quality

• collisions

• non-vehicle use of residential streets (via perception surveys)

• economic impacts (monitored through business perception surveys)
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Haringey’s Walking and Cycling Action Plan

Environment & Community Safety Scrutiny 

Panel

5 September 2022
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Report for:  Environment & Community Safety Scrutiny Panel – 5 September 
2022 

 
Title: Tree Planting Update 

 
Report  
authorised by:  Mark Stevens, Assistant Director Direct Services 
 
Lead Officer: Simon Farrow – simon.farrow@haringey.gov.uk  
 
Ward(s) affected: All 
 
Report for Key/  
Non Key Decision: Key Decision  
 
 
1. Introduction 

 
1.1. The purpose of this briefing is to update the panel on the tree planting 

programme completed in 2021/22; provide current details about tree planting for 
the 22/23 planting programme; and some wider detail about further work to 
develop an Urban Forest Plan for Haringey.  
 

2. Tree Planting in 2021/22 
 

2.1. During the last planting season, the council planted 571 new trees. Of those 
trees 475 were new street trees or in an adjacent verge. 415 of the new street 
trees planted were in new locations, the remaining 60 were planted where trees 
had previously been removed. 96 trees were planted in parks or on housing 
land. 
 

2.2. The following table provides a breakdown by Ward (pre May 22) of the 571 
newly planted trees. 

  

Ward Total planted in each 
ward 

Alexandra 12 

Bruce Grove 28 

Crouch End 9 

Fortis Green 21 

Harringay 17 

Highgate 27 

Hornsey 9 

Muswell Hill 16 

Noel Park 84 

Northumberland Park 59 

Seven Sisters 1 

St Anns 5 

Stroud Green 18 

Tottenham Green 71 
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Tottenham Hale 10 

West Green 14 

White Hart Lane 64 

Woodside 106 

 
2.3. Of the 571 trees planted 134 were trees sponsored by residents through the 

Trees for Streets sponsorship platform. Trees for Streets in Haringey - Trees for 
Streets. Around 85 sponsored trees weren’t planted last planting season due to 
issues of location / species availability / cpacity. Approximately 50 or so of these 
trees will be planted in the 2022/23 season.  

 
3. Tree Planting in 2022/23 

 
3.1. The 2022-2026 Labour Manifesto commits to planting 10,000 new tress by 2030 

and to continue planting trees until all wards can achieve 30% canopy cover.  
 

3.2. The 2022/23 tree planting season will make the first contribution of circa 2000 
trees to the 10,000 new trees by 2030 target. This will be achieved in several 
ways. 
 

3.3. It is expected that around 500 / 600 street trees will be planted across the 
borough in the following locations:- 
 

 Circa 200-220 trees will be planted in the locations agreed with the 
residents who sponsor them (includes 50 trees from 2021/22). 

 80 trees in total will be planted in Highgate, Bruce Castle, Tottenham 
Central and Tottenham Hale funded by Neighbourhood Community 
Infrastructure Levy   

 A total of 70 Trees will be planted spread across all wards to 
commemorate the Platinum Jubilee as part of the Queens Green Canopy 
project. 

 Up to a further 230 trees in total will be planted across Alexandra Park, 
Bruce Castle, Stroud Green, and other locations where trees have been 
removed this year. 

 
3.4. Mini forest planting 1400 trees 

 

 Two mini forests of circa 600 trees each will be created this planting 
season. Both mini forests will be in Woodside Ward which has the third 
lowest canopy cover in the borough. The mini forest will be location in 
White Hart Lane Recreation Ground and New River Sports Ground. 

 

 A further mini forest of circa two hundred trees will be planted in Finsbury 
Park to compensate for the removal of the 200 whips removed earlier 
this year that were planted in the wrong place. In addition 19 standard 
trees will be planted in the Richard Hope Play Space. 

 

4. Urban Forest Plan 
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4.1. The Council is at an early stage of developing an Urban Forest Plan for 
Haringey. To support the work in this area the Council has made a bid to the 
Woodland Creation Accelerator Fund. The fund is designed to give local 
authorities extra staffing resources to accelerate their planning and identification 
of opportunities for further tree planting in the borough. An announcement on 
our bid is expected by the end of August. If successful, the funding will provide 
for an additional officer to project manage the creation of a Haringey Urban 
Forest Plan over the next two years. The funding will also help the council to 
access exiting external funding for planting trees.  
 

4.2. The GLA has recently announced further funding to support boroughs who have 
or will partner with Trees for Streets to plant more trees in their borough.  
 

4.3. In addition, several steps have also been identified where further information is 
required to identify the opportunities to expand the canopy cover in Haringey. In 
each of these steps we will carefully consider how the community can shape 
and support the achievement of each step. These steps will include: - 

 Updating the canopy cover map to reflect the 21 rather than 19 wards as 
of May 2022. 

 Establishing the social and environmental value and contribution made 
by the existing urban forest. 

 Identifying and mapping the tree planting opportunities across the 
borough. 

 Determining whether 30% canopy cover is achievable in all wards 

 Establishing the increased value and contribution that an expanded 
urban forest can deliver. 

 Establishing the business case for investment  

 Working with partners and other landowners to establish how they can 
contribute to the expansion of the Haringey Urban Forest.  

 

5. Tree and Woodland Plan 

5.1. A new draft Tree and Woodland Plan is to be considered by Cabinet on 13th 
September 2022. The plan along with the draft Parks and Greenspaces 
Strategy will be subject to public consultation during October and November 
2022. Final adoption is expected to be in March 2023 subject to Cabinets 
agreement.  
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Report for:  Environment & Community Safety Scrutiny Panel – 5 September 
2022 

 
Title: Pocket Parks Update 

 
Report  
authorised by:  Mark Stevens, Assistant Director Direct Services 
 
Lead Officer: Simon Farrow – simon.farrow@haringey.gov.uk  
 
Ward(s) affected: All 
 
Report for Key/  
Non Key Decision: Key Decision  
 
 
1. Introduction 

 
1.1. The purpose of this briefing is to update the panel on work to develop new 

opportunities for the enhancement and creation of pocket parks across the 
borough.  

 
1.2. New funding of £50,000 per annum was included in the council’s budget from 

April 2022 to establish a community led programme to identify suitable small 
green spaces that can be enhanced through environmental improvements.   
 

2. Proposal 
 

2.1. To encourage and support the community it has been proposed that a part time 
officer be employed to provide some practical support to the community.  
 

2.2. This support will:- 

 Promote the existing of the opportunity to residents and Ward Councillors 

 Meet with residents and Ward Councillors on site to discuss their 
aspirations for area. 

 Help residents navigate the internal systems of the council to seek 
agreement for their proposal. 

 Obtain support and input from other council officers / departments 

 Support residents in any fundraising or crowd funding proposals 

 Link residents with other partners to help deliver their scheme 

 Provide some core match funding for the planned improvements.   

 

2.3. Over the course of any 12-month period it is anticipated that 10-12 community 
groups will be supported to realise the improvements in their local small 
greenspace.  

 
3. Progress to date 
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 Work to develop the new offer has been completed as above. 

 A job description for the new role has been created and will be recruited to 
before Christmas. 

 In the meantime, a pilot project is being supported by the Parks and 
Greenspace Volunteering Officer. 

 

4. Pilot Project 
 
4.1. A pilot project has been identified in the West Green Ward to make 

improvements to the small green space at the end of Caversham Road and the 
verges in the road. 
 

4.2. The community are concerned that the small greenspace is attracting litter, and 
people site on the knee rail fence and hang around. The residents have done 
some work to plant bulbs but want to go further to improve the biodiversity of 
their local greenspace and design out the ASB / Litter. 
 

4.3. Working with colleagues in Highways they have agreed to remove the knee rail 
and reduce the small brick wall so that a low curb can be installed. At one end 
where the area meets the road, gaps will be left to allow water run off to enter 
the area and provide some additional watering. 

 
4.4. Further work is going to take place to enhance the planting in the area to 

increase biodiversity and the sustainability of the planted area. Further tree 
planting may also be possible elsewhere in the road and this will be explored in 
partnership with Trees for Streets.  
 

4.5. The learning from this pilot will help to improve the launch of the wider offer to 
communities.  

 
5. Next Steps 
 

 Recruit Small Greenspaces Officer (part time) 

 Consider lessons learnt from pilot scheme 

 Develop promotional resources for the wider launch of the scheme 

 Brief All Councillors 

 Launch Scheme 
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